PUBLIC RELATIONS CELL

PRESS RELEASE

The Marshal Island Flag, Korean owned 9500 DWT Chemical Tanker 'Royal Diamond 7', which had met with an accidental fire on board while at New Pir Pau Pier of the Mumbai Port Trust on 17.3.2012 was at 'Tanker Anchorage – One' at Mumbai harbour since 19.3.2012.

2.
At 11.25 a.m today, the tanker reported to the Mumbai Port's Vessel Traffic System / Control Station that an explosion had occurred and that three crew members have been injured.  Immediately, a tug was despatched to bring the injured to shore.  Besides three crew-members (two Koreans and one Filipino), four local workers engaged by the tanker, had also got injured in the incident.  They were immediately rushed to hospitals by Ambulance of the Port Trust Fire Brigade.  It is understood that the burn injuries sustained by two of the crew members are of serious nature.  

3.
Immediately on receipt of the information about the incident, the Chairman had deputed the Dy. Conservator and the Harbour Master of the Port to the Anchorage to personally supervise the evacuation of the injured and ensure safety in the harbour.  The Chairman has also requested the Dy. Chairman, who was appointed to inquire into the incident occurred on 17.3.2012, to submit an interim report at the earliest. 

4.
The incident occurred today was at the same store-room where the explosion and fire had occurred on 17.3.2012.  The fire was immediately brought under control and everything was brought back to normal on board the tanker by 13.00 hrs.

Mumbai, dated 24th March 2012

       (V.R. Joglekar)
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